Minutes for Federation Board Meeting

Via Elluminate

Friday, March 27, 2009
Members present; Heather Lifsey, Janine Rywak, Barbara Dunn Swanson, Carol Horne, Christine Barrier, Kelly Groves, Lucy Bradley, Natalie Hampton, Pam Brylowe, Renay Knapp, Stanley Holloway, Tres Magner, Vickie Shew, Precious Worth Byrd, Robert Neely, Dr. Jon Ort

President Janie Rywak called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to the elluminate session.

Dr. Ort shared the following administrative update: He described the budget situation as the perfect storm. He thanked everyone for their hard work with the foundations. He said we are fighting budgets in all fronts, and the health of extension is strong. He also said we have one of the top three budgets in the nation. And even though times are tough extension will come through the storm. People are the greatest resource of Cooperative Extension, with the presence of over 1300 people across the state in 101 counties.  He talked about the VERA and it primary purpose is to save people and positions.  Extension has asked for 75 slots through VERA there are 138 federal appointments and 91 of these are eligible for retirement. They held off offering the early out for as long as possible because of losing so many with so much knowledge and history of the organization. But the stressful budget times made it necessary to have the VERA offered. Dr Ort reported there would be no raises for this year and possibly not next year. Also state funds cannot support Professional Association Meetings at this time.  We are looking at ways to provide trainings during professional development together.  We are looking at a 13% budget reduction in 2009-2010. We have already been asked to turn in 5%. With this said we are still in much better shape than other states with some states having a 20-25% reduction and only one state having an increase.  We are also looking at counties looking to reduce their budgets.  The good news is the President just signed a budget with an increase of 5% in Extension and Research. We also have foundations that are at a loss.  Plan of Work update; the new plan is complete it also dynamic and on going. We also want for it to be flexible. We want to ensure that we maintain our relevance to the needs of the people and that our programs stay flexible and address real world needs.  Dwayne Houck from North Dakota shared a PowerPoint with Dr Ort in which they had a 16 % increase in their budget. 

At this time in NC furloughs are being considered both on a county and state level. They have also discussed reducing salaries on a one-time basis. In discussing this they have to make sure they are within the law and make sure the employees are protected based on their contracts.

Questions for Dr Ort- Carol Horne from the Secretary’s Association asked how will the model of training and association affect the secretary’s association? Answer: The models will be different for each association with bottom line to be supportive and cost effective.  Question from Heather Lifsey With the early out we will lose a lot of people/positions that will be held open or not replaced? Answer: Some will be refilled immediately, some 30-60 days and some not at all. The people coming in will be at a lower salary so the reduction will help the budget. 

Janine Rywak thanked Dr. Ort for taking time to share with the board. 

At this time a quorum was declared. Barbara Dunn Swanson moved the Agenda stand as is and Christine Barrier seconded, all approved.

The minutes from the last meeting will stand as submitted.

Treasurers Report: see attached

Unfinished Business: Christine Barrier apologized for the cancellation of the December meeting. We all agreed Christine did the right thing with no money in the budget in following the mission of the federation.  Christine also thanked everyone for allowing her to lead the group and all their support.

Vickie Pettit was presented the Award of Excellence from the federation board.

New Business: 

The official duties for all the members are listed on the federation website. The board that is seated as of January 9, 2009 will remain active until January 2010. The website also has the rotation of board members and the associations they represent.

2009 Annual Fall Forum was discussed. The Leadership and Service Recognition Award sponsored by the Soybean Association. This money is still in the account because it was not spent with the cancellation of the meeting. 

We also discussed options for the 2009 fall forum i.e. elluminate, MCNC, small group meetings.  The decision was made to have a fall forum and Heather will be responsible, she will also do a survey to determine how the meeting will be held.  We will use the Soybean money for the forum. The leadership award is a certificate and $50 VISA card. Heather, Janine and Tres will work together on the finances. 

The 2009 Horn Of Plenty will be in Hickory on August 29th. Janine will be on the planning committee.

Christine reported that the four goals for 2008 were achieved.

The 2009 Federation goals are as follows

1. Utilize Elluminate format for board meetings to save travel dollars and time.

2. Offer board meetings and administrative updates to total membership via elluminate recordings

3. Plan and implement innovative venue for federation forum to include addresses by executive council members with responses to employee questions and concerns.

4. To advocate for continuing growth and development of each association and its membership through leadership development positions, participation in Federation Forum and other opportunities as available.

Association Reports

NCCESA:  Carol Horne reported 

March 24, 2009

Federation Report

Submitted by:  Carol Horne, NCCESA President – 2008-2009

NCCESA began a new year on October 1, 2008 with 199 members. 

North Carolina Delegates attended the first Southern Regional Extension & Research Support Staff Association in Nashville, TN on November 12- 14, 2008.

With budget cuts, our resources for traveling become a short wall to climb over.   We as a team, decided to approach this crisis with a positive attitude.  

Actions taken:

NCCESA met on February 27, 2009 via Elliumnate.  Thirty-three members participated to our Board of Directors meeting.   Meeting was a success.

Goals for this year are to continue our mission, to establish and maintain a structure through which members may be united in a professional development and improvement effort for the benefit of themselves and the North Carolina Extension.

Currently we are in discussion on how to handle our Annual State Meeting.  The Board of Directors will meet again via Elluminate to discuss our options.

NCEAFCS: No report, they have 113 members and their 2009 state meeting was canceled.

NCAE4-HA Barb Swanson submitted the following report; National members 152, State members 169. 

The NCAE4-HA Winterboard meeting was held March 26 in Union County. Committee work was completed in preparation for the NCAE4-HA State meeting to be held in Asheville, August 12 - 14

NCAE4-HA - recently had the opportunity to complete a SWOT analysis. The results were discussed at Winterboard and further goals will be set to work on themes that were identified in the analysis.

We are looking at piloting the new idea of State meeting held in conjunction with Training of 4H professionals. The development of these plans is ongoing.

4-H is currently celebrating their centennial and we are looking forward to our annual meeting in August.

NCAEPAAT- Precious Worth Byrd reported 63 paid members, and that they will have a one day state meeting on September 11, 2009.

NCACCA-NCACES has about 40 members.

Our final meeting of this year will be May 1 in Raleigh. The focus will be on the "One-Stop Shop" from a specialists' perspective. We encourage everyone to please submit nominations for the special specialist award. Visit our association Web site for more information.

NCACES-Stanley Halloway submitted the following report: 2009 Membership: 252-255  (Don’t have exact numbers today)

2009 NCACAA Annual Meeting:  The Association’s state meeting will be held June 16-18, 2009 at the Brownstone Inn in Raleigh.  This year’s meeting will be a little different than traditional in that the last day will be in-serve training.  The Association felt that since the meeting is being held so close to campus that this could be a good opportunity for agent/specialist interaction.

2009 NACAA AM/PIC: The Association’s national meeting will be held Sept. 20-24, 2009 in Portland, Oregon.  The NACAA meeting is typically held in July; however, since the meeting being hosted in the Western region the date has been moved back due to July commonly being fair season for them.  At this point we don’t know how many of NC’s delegation will be attending.  NC will have 9 award recipients that have already been selected.  These include 5 Distinguished Service Award (DSA) recipients, 3 Achievement Award (AA) recipients, and 1 Young Agent Scholarship recipient.  In addition, NCACAA is eligible to have 7 voting delegates.  NC does have a candidate running for National Office.  Barry Foushee from Randolph County is running for National Treasurer.

Review/Announcements/Wrap Up

All 2008 dues have been paid and the 2009 dues need to be sent to Tres Magner

Next meeting will October 9th, 2009 via eliminate

Heather Lifsay made a motion to adjourn, Christine Barrier seconded, all agreed. Meeting was adjourned

Respectfully submitted

Vickie Shew, Secretary

